MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE 
SUNSHINE CONDOMINIUM 
HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

HELD ON JULY 12, 2006
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 P.M. with Pat Ashcroft, Association President presiding.  The required 1/2 quorum of members in good standing was met.  Present at the meeting were Pat Ashcroft, Jeanine Watkins and Tina Swift, CPA, Association Accountant.   Proxies were received from Hackstaffs, A. Wegert, J. Bussian, J. Hutchison, S Dell, M. Ivanetich, D. Thompson (2 units), Woodrows & R. Fullmer.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Minutes from last year’s annual meeting were approved as submitted.  

TREASURER’S REPORT: 


Tina Swift CPA, Association Accountant, presented a Treasurer’s Report as of July 12, 2006.  A review was given of cash accounts, which totaled $59,477.38.  Tina noted that our CD at Bank of the West is due for renewal and we have been offered a renewal interest rate by BOW of 5.25% APY.  Tina was instructed to contact the bank and renew our CD at this rate.

The association has changed insurance companies recently.  Due to State Farm’s premium increase (from $4,064 per year up to $8,176 per year) we now have our insurance with American Family Insurance.   Our total premium for one year, including both liability and D&O insurance is $4,058 and we now have better coverage.  Pat noted that if individual owners have their insurance with AFI, their deductibles will be cut in half.  Anyone interested in talking to AFI can contact them directly at 10397 W. Centennial Rd, Ste. 210, Littleton, CO  80127.  Their phone number is (303) 972-0223.  


On June 28, all chimneys were inspected and swept.  Inspection reports will be sent to all owners as soon as they are received.  Owners with original stoves are warned that they may need to replace them or limit the use of their stoves.  


Tina presented a budget for 2007 which was unanimously approved.  The parking lot will need to be seal coated yet this summer at a cost of $2,514.77.  In 2007, all units, decks and trim will be painted.  The estimated cost for this project is $25,000.00.  
OLD BUSINESS:


Since the buildings are now 26 years old, the windows need replaced.  Triple vinyl windows are being considered and will improve our property values.  The bid for this work was $49,900 in 2005.  The cost will likely be around $55,000 this year.  The association may need to get a loan from the bank then assess each unit $2,500.  Feedback on this expenditure is requested from owners.  Owners are asked to send their opinions in writing to the association, then the board will meet and make a decision.  

NEW BUSINESS-

The paint on some metal doors is blistering, so Pat is getting bids to have these doors stripped and repainted.  There are 7 back doors and 6 front doors that need repaired.  The cost will be approximately $100 per door and the work will probably be done yet this year.


The wood tongue and groove areas on the south end of three buildings (E, C & G) need replaced.  Pat will be getting estimates for this work.


Painting to be done in 2007-As stated in the Treasurer’s report, the cost to paint all units, decks and trim will be around $25,000.  In the event we use all of our capital reserves to pay for the painting, we will need a special assessment to replenish the fund.
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Noise complaints- Pat has received several complaints about noise and parties.  8 units are owned by parents of students, 90% of the other 13 units will be rented by students.  This mix of occupants creates 


problems for the families in the complex.  Owners are advised that if renting to a family or professional person(s), please let them know these conditions exist and they will likely be surrounded by students.  
ELECTION OF OFFICERS-










We have three director positions open.  Pat will ask around for recruits.  Anyone interested in serving on our board is asked to please contact Pat at your convenience.      
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Swift, CPA, Association Accountant
